O’Connell Public School P & C Association 
Minutes
6.8.2020 , 6pm,  Zoom remote meeting 
All agenda items are to be notified to the Secretary or President two weeks before the meeting and, if required, accompanied by a written report, and a written proposed motion.
Our Parents and Citizens Association aims to improve the academic, social and emotional outcomes of students regardless of a student’s ability, race, gender, religion or socio 

economic status.
President reads out (Aaron):
For the remote meeting parents online are asked to remember P & C Zoom protocols as follows - 

Please remember, no children are to be present for the P & C meeting as sensitive matters may be discussed

Please, listen without interrupting and have microphones muted unless you need to speak

We are still developing new protocols for the online Zoom meetings, thank you   for your patience
Attendees

	Name
	Present

	Aaron Faulds (President)
	Y

	Melinda McKellar (Vice President)
	Y

	Jac Burns (Vice President)
	Y

	Iain Gentle (Secretary)
	Y

	Amy Power (Secretary)
	N

	Trish Forsyth (Principal)
	Y

	Jen Precians
	Y

	Mitch Hardy
	N

	Carla Parish
	Y

	Kathryn Gavey
	N

	Tass Burns
	N

	Lian Wong
	Y

	Stina Ivers
	N

	Jess Taylor
	N

	Kate Bird
	N

	Hanrahan family
	N

	Sally Webb
	N

	Ball family
	Y


1.
Welcome and previous minutes   




(6.00 pm)
1.1 Welcome and opening remarks (Aaron)
Zoom meeting protocols confirmed.

1.2
Apologies (Aaron)
Amy Power, Sal Webb, Kathryn Gavey, Tas Burns, Kate Bird, Mitch Hardy
1.2 Approval of Minutes – See Attachment 1
· Previous minutes accepted.

1.3 Business Arising from Previous Minutes (Chair) - See Attachment 2
· No business from previous minutes was discussed. 
2.
REPORTS









2.1
President’s Report
 - Trish Forsyth
· Traffic control during pick-up time is generally going well, with fewer cars lined up in Blacks Mill Lane.
· Limited progress has been made on the proposed outdoor kitchen. However, the refurbished chicken shed has been a considerable success. 
· There will be an assembly held at the end of the week commencing 10 August, which is Education Week. In the assembly special recognition will be given of the contributions of Ms Sandra Gibney in her role as SAM and Mr Mitch Hardy for his work in delivering online learning during the COIVD-19 pandemic. 
· The School is exploring an online spelling course for students which would be offered three days per week. This initiative results from an absence of volunteers for Spelling Mastery during the COVID-19 pandemic and also observation of the generally poor transfer of results of Spelling Mastery to an improved writing ability amongst students.
· In relation to digital portfolios for students, it was noted that some users had experienced difficulty in using the relevant application and QR codes.
· The advertised SAM position in the School has been filled. The successful applicant, Marianne, will commence in this role from Term 4.
· Mitch Hardy has been appointed Assistant Principal on a part-time basis of two days per week.
· Following the loss of two enrolled students, enrolments are once again 76. However, the number of students enrolled is expected to exceed 78 in Term 4. 
· Inter-school sports activities will be initiated in soccer and table tennis. 
· The School is undertaking a situational analysis for the next four-year plan. 
· The Principal wished to thank the P&C for funding a new dishwasher for the school canteen, which has been well received. 
3.2
Financial Reports
(Treasurer)




 
· The Treasurer provided the report attached.
· It was agreed that approximately $80 in expenses incurred by Mr Faulds in work on the chicken shed should be reimbursed upon receipt of relevant receipts. 
3.3
Reports from Committees and Representatives 



· Canteen Committee 
· The Committee wished to thank Jess Taylor for collecting canteen orders for students. 
· The Committee noted that Munchilious Monday has been suspended as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic and asked whether in place of this program, a program of $5 meals from the O’Connell Café may be considered. 
3.4       Correspondence 

· No material correspondence has been received since the last meeting. 
4.
 OTHER BUSINESS (Chair)
· Ms McKellar noted that the P&C held a significant inventory of soft drinks and cordial labelled with a “best before” date falling in the month of September 2020, and asked what the Committee thought should be done with this inventory. It was agreed that these drinks should be offered for sale in the school community. 
· The Committee agreed that access to the School’s Facebook account for parents should be limited to parents and carers only. 
· In relation to the Fish River Festival, Ms Forsyth noted that it was the School’s hope that the Festival would be held, notwithstanding the COVID-19 pandemic. Anticipated challenges should the P&C seek to host a food stall were noted.  

5.
CLOSE (Chair)

· Meeting closed at 6.53pm.
Attachments
1.
Minutes of previous meeting






2.
Treasurer’s report
